Concerns highlighted and randomised comments by Patients – The Practice Survey

DATE OF MEETING WITH PRG – MONDAY 12TH MARCH 2012 AT 7.30PM

PRESENT:       DR H M ZEIN-ELABDIN



      RUTH CLARKE



      GROUP MEMBERS:  MR T GROVES, MR T BOYLE, MRS L BETTS AND MR J LINNEY.
APOLOGIES:    Mr C Bateman, Mrs E Martin, Mrs M White, Mrs D Everett, Mrs V Cooke, Miss D Belnevis, Mrs A Reid, Mr B Peter, Ms B Dodd, Mr K Wood & Mr B Heath.
	COMMENTS
	DISCUSSION

	CLINICAL SERVICES


	GP Services – Good percentages on the survey, patients generally happy with GP’s and Nurses.  GP’s refer patients if they are unable to offer the service e.g physiotherapy, chiropody, etc, explained it is difficult to provide other services as they are community based elsewhere.

	APPOINTMENTS
	The majority of patients were happy with the appointments but there is still room for improvement with appointments.  Patients generally happy they can get an appointment in advance.  Nurses appointments good access majority of patients happy with the Nurses appointments.

	RECEPTION
	The survey showed that a very good percentage were happy with Reception staff as Reception is important.  There was 1 patient who was not happy with a Receptionist manner from the survey and our aim will be improve Receptionist manner.

	TELEPHONE
	To deal with the internet to access appointments.  The survey showed that patients preferred to ring for an appointment.  Instant advice by telephone.  Appointments on-line we could use as an additional service once the website was up and running.  85% happy with the telephone although we will be having a new telephone system shortly.  It was discussed that we need to encourage patients to use telephone encounter with GP’s between 12.00 – 13.00.  It was felt that this was a good idea as it was the same as a consultation.  We need to advertise and make patients aware especially in the newsletter, posters in the surgery and the website.  To upgrade the information available to patients to make them more aware of what we do offer.  We do advance booking and on the day booking for appointments and those appointments release every morning at 8am and patients were saying they find it difficult to get through at this time.  We will be having a new telephone system put in place shortly.


	CARE AT THE SURGERY
	Generally patients were very happy with the surgery and they would recommend the surgery to others.

	PRESCRIPTIONS
	Patients asked if we could increase the supply of medication to 4 months supply instead of 2 months supply.  It was explained that 2 months supply was the maximum we can give unless exceptional circumstances due to Health and Safety issues and also the risk of waste medication and too much medication in their house. 

	PATIENT AWARENESS
	It was discussed that we need to update patient awareness regarding several issues from appointments to services we offer.   We will update the website, posters in the waiting room and update the newsletter. Patients need to be aware that we can offer 20 minute appointments if they feel they need to see a doctor for a long consultation.  Doctors do try to accommodate 1 or 2 problems per 10 minute consultation, but if the patient wants to discuss more then it is advisable to book a 20 minute appointment.  We are unable to offer several double appointments due to their being less appointments during the day.  We always try to accommodate patients when necessary. 

	RECEPTION AREA
	One are of concern from the survey was that you were unable to speak to the Receptionist away from the Reception area confidentially due to the Reception area in the waiting room.  In the summer Cheslyn Hay will have a new building and the Reception area is well away from the waiting room.

	RESULTS & HOSPITAL LETTERS
	Any patient can have a copy of their results of hospital letters on request.


Conclusion

Throughout the meeting it was discussed that we need to make patients more aware of what services we offer and what is available to them. We need to improve the communication of patient awareness.  We intend to update our Waiting Room posters, newsletter and inform patients that we do now have a website for the surgery where they can get information regarding the surgery.
